Cold Spring Council Minutes March 11, 2024

ORIGINAL

Attendance:

- Present: Mayor Penque, Lisa Cavanaugh, Dave Guidugli, Paul Kloeker, Cindy Moore, Adam ,Sandfoss, City Clerk Robin Morency, City Administrator Steve Taylor, Public Works Director Ron Hitch, Police Chief Steve Collinsworth, and City Attorney Brandon Voelker
- Not Present: Chris Ampfer

The March 11, 2024 caucus meeting was called to order by Mayor Penque at 7:30pm.

Prayer and pledge were led by the City Clerk

Additions or Deletions to the Agenda: None.

Citizen Comments:

Joe and Sharon Clark (residents of Neltner Drive) are in the process of selling their home and realized that their home is in the Neighborhood Shopping Center (NSC); and this is causing issues with the sale. There was much discussion about the zoning history of the property. Adam Sandfoss suggested that The Clarks talk to their neighbors about reclassifying the zone to residential and then come back to the city, but they need to make sure that all neighbors are aware of what that would mean. The city will also do some research to determine whether the text can be changed.

Recognition of Scheduled Guests:

• Eric & Destini Schout with Magnolia Kids Academy approached council to request funding assistance to install a commercial kitchen in the daycare. They think that this will improve the operations of their business and will also improve the building, which the city owns. Council decided to pay the cost up front for the work, and they can reimburse the city with no interest. This cost will be added to the monthly lease payment. The amendment to the contract will be added to the March council meeting agenda.

Old Business: None.
New Business: None

Committee Report:

 Public Safety – there was discussion about police patrol at redlights throughout the city. Chief Collinsworth stated that Cold Spring stops and writes more citations than any other department in the county.

Follow Up Citizen Comments: None.
Police Department Comments: None.

Council Comments:

- Cindy Moore asked about the upcoming work on 1998. Steve Taylor stated that are scheduled to resurface the road from US 27 to AA Highway.
- Dave Guidugli requested that someone reach out to the City of Crestview to ask if they believe they have ownership of Uhl Road.

Cold Spring Council Minutes March 11, 2024



Lisa Cavanaugh asked for some clarification on the raised beds at Apple Orchard Park. Ron Hitch stated that they put those beds in to plant pollinator flowers for the bees and butterflies. A resident has volunteered their time to maintain this. If it goes well, the city will consider doing this in other areas. Ms. Cavanaugh gave an update on the Crestview Memorial Day Parade. They are seeking more participants and veterans to ride in the parade. If you know of anyone who would be interested, call the city building to get in contact with Lisa Cavanaugh. The parade leaves from Cline Elementary at 9:00am.

Attorney Comments: None.

Mayor Comments:

The Easter Eggstravaganza will be held on March 19, 2024 at 9:00am. The egg hunt will be held near the amphitheater.

Mayor:

Adjournment:

Mayor Penque adjourned the meeting at 8:45pm

Approved: 3 25 24

City Clerk: Robin Morency_ To view the meeting agenda, visit: https://coldspringky.gov/city-council/meeting-ag

To view the meeting video, visit: https://coldspringky.gov/meeting-videos/